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Coalition of Student Leaders 

Teresa Wrobel, Vice Chair 
 
The Coalition of Student Leaders had their first meeting on October 22, 2019. The Coalition 
wanted to thank Vice President Paul Layer and Title IX Coordinator Mary Gower for being 
proactive in involving students within the process of their respective interests. 
 
The Coalition of Student Leaders had their full summit meeting on November 6, 2019. They 
elected a new chair and vice-chair to serve for the rest of the 2019-2020 academic year. The 
summit focused on empowering student voice in the university structure and enhancing 
efficiency in student governance communication system-wide.  
 
Since the Coalition’s last report for the September meeting, student governments have 
been very busy in involving and asserting themselves into university structuring discussions 
and how best to represent student input. Student governments have been champions for 
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Faculty Alliance 
Maria Williams, Chair 

Faculty Alliance (FA) currently has two standing working groups: the Common Calendar 
Committee (CCC) and the Curricular Task Force (CTF).  

The Common Calendar Committee, chaired by Megan Buzby, Professor of Mathematics, 
UAS, has been instrumental in aligning the academic calendars of the three universities. It 
continues to maintain alignment with the academic calendars, and this year it is also 
focusing on the course block or course start alignment. The CCC plans to have a report to 
Faculty Alliance by March 2020. Megan Buzby will provide a brief report to the Academic and 
Student Affairs Committee on October 31, 2019.  

The Curricular Task Force has its origins in the GER Alignment Working Group, which was a 
three year ‘heavy lift’ by faculty from across the three universities. Once GERs were aligned, 
the work of the CTF was to focus on maintaining the alignment of the GERs. The group had 
two meetings in spring 2019 to discuss ideas on how to maintain alignment, how often they 
might have to meet, and who would be chair. Unfortunately, the budget issues of summer 
2019 and potential move to a single accredited university accelerated the potential role of 
this committee. The committee met in August and then in September and will be presenting 
to the Academic and Student Affairs Committee on October 31, 2019. Since the UA system 
will maintain three separately accredited universities until after UAF goes through its 
NWCCU accreditation process in fall 2020, the CTF is meeting to compare how each of the 
three universities address the curricular processes. It has resulted in a webinar on the WICHE 
Passport, which is a system in which all members of the consortium would be able to have 
their respective general education courses transfer across different systems, with minimal to 
no issues for students. This could also potentially solve any future GER misalignment if all 
three universities move towards adopting the WICHE Passport. The CTF is facilitated by the 
current Faculty Alliance Chair until spring 2020, and then the current vice chair, Heather 
Batchelder, will take over and serve as facilitator for the CTF.  

The Faculty Alliance held its retreat in Anchorage on October 17-18, 2019 (retre

https://docs.google.com/document/d/19DGWxcxl9AgoA-Qc-esO8tDVrPs5-Ej2IjD68FqYl3M/edit?usp=sharing
https://alaska.zoom.us/recording/play/9AOUqe0LDwNtjpMXC6Nw3mAQyz70RB6_x_1Dqo5RwZgohb5fSxHqzbcV0OPUm323?autoplay=true&startTime=1571597909000
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addressed issues surrounding the blurred roles of authority around the president and the 
chancellors. The FA Task force on BOR Policies met twice and identified specific areas in the 
description of the role of the president and the chancellors that could be amended that 
would bring UA into

https://alaska.edu/files/governance/FA-Resolution-2020-08_To-Propose-Regents-Policies-be-Updated.pdf
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with making decisions. We will continue to be diligent in reminding our leadership of the 
crucial role shared governance plays in our institution.  
 
While Staff Alliance has felt more included in the decision-making process we are not seeing 
this fully translate with all staff members within the UA system. This is largely due to the 
disconnect between them and those who were charged with making the major decisions 
prior to the September Board of Regents’ meeting. Now that the chancellors have been 
given a more leadership role, we hope that they can bridge this gap and rebuild the trust 
some staff have in the decision-making process. We do not fault any member of leadership 
for this break down in trust—rather, it was a product of the political blow UA experienced. 
 
In addition, the Staff Alliance has observed that three-quarters of its work is HR related. 
With our new HR structure, we have begun to take a lead role in establishing a working 
relationship with HR to more aggressively address the concerns of staff. These include, but 
are not limited to, recognition, moral, compensation, hiring practices, etc. We are eager to 
see this relationship produce positive outcomes for staff over the next few months. 
 
The Staff Alliance has begun to see a shift in the University of Alaska’s culture toward a more 
inclusive shared governance environment. This is new for many staff, as well as executives 
and managers, and will require all stakeholders to reflect on ideas of shared governance and 
learn more about how shared governance can be better integrated into all aspects of the 
university. The Alliance’s commitment to staff and leadership is that we will seek out 
opportunities for inclusion and be present in the decision-making process. We will then 
communicate what we learn to staff members with the use of well-defined communication 
best practices. Above all, we want to ensure that staff governance is fulfilling its 
commitment to staff.  
 
Thank you again for your care and hard work to get the University of Alaska through this 
challenging time and ensure that we continue to be a strong institution for the 
future.                  
 


